

105 Cottonwood Drive Blackfalds, Alberta T4M 0M4 Phone: 403-885-1008

Fax: 403-885-2296 www.stgregoryschool.ca

September 11, 2020

## Dear Parents/Guardians;

As a result of the many changes due to COVID-19 we have had to adjust how recess looks. We are working alongside Ironridge Intermediate Campus since we share the playground structure and will have students outside at the same time. For the month of September our lunch recesses will look like:

- SGTG will have access to the east side of the playground structure, our tarmac and the fields to the north and the east of the playground.
- IRIC will have access to the west side of the playground structure, their tarmac and the fields to the west of the playground.
- SGTG Kindergarten to Gr. 3 students will have a schedule for the playground (Gr. 1:Monday, Gr. 2: Tuesday, K&Gr. 3: Wednesday and Thursday, Gr.1&2 will alternate each Friday). This schedule allows us to not have too many students on the playground structure.
- \*\* Each elementary class also has a 13 min. recess throughout the day where they will have access to the playground structure.

We understand that this is not ideal but each school wants to work with each other so that all students can have access to the playground. This year is different with COVID-19 and we continue to find new best practices that keep our students safe. At the end of September, we will meet with the administrators from IRIC to reflect on how things are going and make any necessary changes.

Augula Wash Julian

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Ike Hanna

Principal

Angela Ward

Vice-Principal

Josh Keith

**Assistant Principal**